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2015 Board Members: 
 
Marleen Viola - President    Amanda Easton - Member-at-Large 
Sally Jones - President-Elect    Janet Palmer - Member-at-Large 
Sylvia Zavatchen - Secretary/Treasurer  Joseph Stuckelman - Member-at-Large 
Mandy Velligan - Immediate Past President    Jacqueline Williams Gaines - Member-at-Large
  
    
Awards Committee 
 
Kathy Dixon, from Ochsner Health System was chosen as the 2014 Outstanding Coordinator. 
 
Archives Committee 
 
The goal will be to have a slide show of photos from past meetings displayed during our evening 
receptions.   Also this committee has been appointed the association’s photographer for all APCR 
meetings and events.   
 
Fellowship Ad Hoc Committee 
 
The goal for this committee is to be able to discuss with one another on ways we can improve our 
fellowship programs, prepare ourselves for upcoming changes/challenges and overall network between 
one another.   
 
Finance Committee 
As of June 2015, the total liabilities and net assets of the APCR are $465,947. 
 
Long Range Planning Committee 
 
The Committee will again organize social events for APCR members during the AUR.  Last year, a 
dinner and haunted walking tour were well-received.  All members pay their own way, but the 
Committee coordinates the events. 
 
Membership Committee 
  
As of October 2015, the APCR membership is at 187.  We have been hovering around 190 for a while.  
Our goal is to have 200 members by the 2016 AUR by targeting Radiology Fellowship Coordinators. 
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Mentoring Committee   
 
The Mentoring Committee continues to work with the Membership Committee to pair new members 
with mentors.  The purpose of the Committee is to provide networking opportunities and promote 
career development.  There are 16 members of the Committee. The mentoring and membership 
committees are planning to host a meet and greet event at the AUR meeting for new APCR members.  
We are also planning to have our 2nd annual boot camp workshop session for our new coordinators at 
the AUR.   
 
Professional Development Committee 
 
The committee prepares quarterly newsletters for the membership.  Members are asked to submit 
newsworthy items prior to the publication dates.  Projects the PDC members are working on include: 
job descriptions for coordinators, working with the Long Range Planning committee on the handbook 
for coordinators and Certificates of Attendance to APCR members who attend AUR sessions. 
 
Program Planning Committee 
 
The Program Planning Committee has produced another very exciting agenda for our upcoming 
meeting in San Diego.  It will include guest speakers from the ACGME, APCR and ERAS.  Some topics 
for our APCR sessions will include ACGME Update for Program Coordinators, Lessons Learned from 
the Self-Study Process:  Pearls and Pitfalls and ERAS Update.  The society welcome reception will once 
again be held on the Monday evening prior to the start of the meeting.  The APCR will also continue to 
host two member lunches as well as a dedicated session for new program coordinators/administrators 
on Wed morning. 
 
RRC Committee 
 
The Committee continues to work with the Program Directors Support Committee on matters 
concerning Program Directors and Program Coordinators and ACGME issues. 
 
Rules Committee 
 
As of March 2015, there have been no proposed changes to the Rules of Operation.  

 
The Committee will continue to review the Rules of Operation and make recommendations to the 
President as necessary. 

 
 
 



 
President’s Report 

Association of Program Coordinators in Radiology 
November 2015 

 
 

Page 3 of 3 
 

Scholarship Committee 
 
The scholarship award is currently $2,000.00 and only awarded to APCR members. The committee 
extended the scholarship deadline but did not receive any applications for this year.   
 
Survey Committee 
 
Since the AUR Annual Meeting, the Survey Committee has reviewed 7 surveys and approved/ 
distributed five surveys:  Evaluation of 2015 APCR Sessions; Moonlighting for Residents; Residency 
Program Benefits; Survey of Non-Interpretive Skills for the Radiology Resident; Wintrop University 
Hospital Resident Trainee Survey.  The results of closed surveys are posted to the APCR website. 
 
TAGME Certification 
 
There are currently 26 TAGME certified coordinators.  Since the 2015 AUR Meeting, 6 coordinators 
have either recertified or are newly certified. 
 
Electronic Communications Committee 
 
We currently have 82 APCR members that have joined the LinkedIn group.  While the discussion 
board remains active, it appears the volume of postings has declined.   
 
One major goal this year is to develop a smart phone app for the AUR Conference, featuring all the 
APCR activities.  We plan to use Yapp.  We will be working on getting this functional in the months 
leading up to AUR.   
 
 
 
Marleen L. Viola 
President, APCR 
 
 


